CRÍOCHA CALLAN PASTORAL AREA-The PARISH OF INAGH/KILNAMONA
Church of the Immaculate Conception, Inagh St. Joseph's, Kilnamona
Oratory of The Blessed Mary Ever Virgin, Cloonanaha Parish Office Inagh: 085
2315709 6836577 Email: parishofficeik@gmail.com Inagh-Kilnamona Parish Facebook
Webcam in Inagh Church https://inaghkilnamonaparish.ie

Priests' Phone No's: Father Martin Shanahan 087 7486935 <u>ardabothair@yahoo.ie</u>
Father Sean Sexton 087 2621884 <u>sexton.frsean@gmail.com</u>

Father Donagh O'Meara 087 2322140/065 7087012. Father John McGovern 065 6839735

Notice for Newsletter by email no later than 11:00am on Thursday

INAGH: Sat. 24th 7:30pm Brigid (Dede) O'Loughlin (née Dixon) Ballyea, Inagh. **Months Mind**

Mon. 26th 9:30am Tue. 27th 9:30am

Sat. 31st 7:30pm

KILNAMONA: Sun. 25th 11:00am

Fri. 30th 10:30am Sun. 1st 11:00am

CLOONANAHA: Sun. 25th 9:00am Sun. 1st 9:00am

READERS INAGH: Sat. 24th Anne Kelly & Brid McGuane **Sat. 31st** Anne Kelly & Jimmy Carmody

MINISTER OF THE EUCHARIST INAGH:

Sat. 24th Brid McGuane Sat. 31st Angela Malone

READERS KILNAMONA:

Sun. 25th Geraldine Green Sun. 1st Nuala O'Leary

INAGH TIDY TOWNS: In conjunction with Inagh Development are pleased to announce that our new river walkway is open to everyone. Please enjoy & respect our new amenity. We wish to thank Clare Co Council for providing Clár funding. It is hoped to add to this walkway in the coming years.

PRAY FOR: Brigid Haran (née Scanlan) Cahercalla More, Kilrush Road, **ENNIS BLOOD DONATION CLINIC:** West County Hotel Ennis, Monday 26th & Tuesday 27th August from 4:50pm-8:10pm. New donors are welcome and just one contribution can make a difference. Appointments can be booked at 1800 222 111. We urge anyone who is able to donate to take this opportunity to help.

EUCHARIST ADORATION: Every Tuesday in Inagh Church 10am-8pm. Everybody Welcome to spend an hour with Jesus.

GAA LOTTO: Jackpot €5,600 was 1, 5, 12, 22. No Winner. Our 5 €40 winners Diane Keane, Kilnamona. Martina Brennan, Garvoghil. Angela O'Connor, Kylea. Noel Gavin, Fountain, Margaret Leahy, Kylea. Next week's Jackpot €5,600 on 26/08/2024. The cut off for buying next Monday night's draw will be 8pm

SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES:OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES:Inagh: Sat. 14th 7:30pmInagh: Sat. 5th 7:30amCloonanaha: Sun. 15th 9:00amCloonanaha: Sun. 6th 9:00amKilnamona: Sun. 15th 11:00amKilnamona: Sun. 6th 11:00am

MASS ON MOUNT CALLAN: Will take place on Wednesday 18th September at 6:30pm

Fr. Martin Shanahan is away from Wednesday 28th August returning on 11th September. If you need a priest urgently call Fr. Martin Blake on 087 6720287.

FLUTE & TIN-WHISTLE CLASSES- Commencing in Ennis from September. Contact Bríd for more information 0876217337. New students welcome.

BE PART OF THE ST BERNADETTE RELIC PILGRIMAGE: In Ireland this Autumn. In September and October this year the relics of St Bernadette will journey on pilgrimage to Ireland for the very first time, visiting every diocese in the country. This very special, once in a lifetime event will provide an opportunity for people of all ages and backgrounds to experience the special gifts and charisma of Lourdes. In the Killaloe Diocese the relics will be received into the Cathedral in Ennis at 10.30am on Monday 9th September. Veneration and prayer will continue throughout the day with a concelebrated Mass at 7.30pm followed by a Marian Torchlight Procession through the grounds of the Cathedral. On Tuesday veneration will continue in the morning until 12noon. At 3pm on Tuesday 10th September the relics will be received into the Church of our Lady of Lourdes in Silvermines Co Tipperary with veneration and prayer until concelebrated Mass at 8pm followed by Marian Torchlight Procession. Veneration will continue on Wednesday morning with Mass of Farewell at 10am. See www.st Bernadette.ie **REMINDER:** Please Return Completed Tax Forms ASAP. By

REMINDER: Please Return Completed Tax Forms ASAP. By returning the Tax Form you are benefiting our Parish at no cost to yourself. Thank you. If you have mislaid or lost your Tax Form and would like a replacement just contact the Parish Office or Fr. Martin Shanahan and a new one will be sent to you immediately.